Public Works
Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2
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Warden Eleanor Roulston
Municipality of East Hants

Box 230

Unit 170 - 15 Commerce Court
Eimsdale, NS B2S 3K5

Dear Warden Roulston:

Thank you for your letter dated September 4, 2024, regarding ownership of Roulston Drive and
Havenwood Drive, in the Municipality of East Hants.

| appreciate your proposal regarding the transfer of ownership of the mentioned roads from the
province to the municipality following the completion of the upgrades. I've asked the Department
of Public Works (DPW) staff to continue discussions with their municipal counterparts to
evaluate the necessary steps for moving this forward. The DPW team are looking forward to
collaborating a potential path ahead on this matter.

Thank you once again for bringing your concerns forward. If you would like to discuss this
further, please contact Patrick Lemal, P.Eng., Area Manager for Hants directly by phone at 902-
798-6968 or by email at patrick.lemal@novascotia.ca.

Yours sincerely,

1A

Kim D. Masland
Minister of Public Works

C: John A. MacDonald, MLA Hants East
Gary Rafuse, District Director, Central
Patrick Lemal, Area Manager, Hants



